Minutes of a Planning Sub Committee Meeting held on Monday 22nd May 1989 at 7.30pm in the Community Centre.

Present: Mrs. L.M. Lock, R. Day, Mrs. J.E. Coston, E.M.C. Dunlop, J.F.C. Fisher, R.T. Summerfield and the clerk S.J. Daniels

Apologies were received from Mrs. I.W. Chilton, Mrs. D.A. Roberts and J. Harradine.

1. Matters Arising

- 198/89 Development Rear of 74-82 Coles Road. Leeds Builders (44/89) had appealed against refusal of permission for four bungalows and garages. Council's previous comments to be repeated. (135/89)
- 199/89 Fen Road. A letter from Mr. Spiers was received. The (163/89) clerk to write to S.C.D.C. to clarify the position re this land off Fen Road.

2. Decisions Received.

200/89 <u>Unit 33 Science Park</u>. Renewal of temporary permission (113/89) for 7 portakabins and 66 car parking spaces granted till December 31st 1990.

3. New Applications

201/89 S/1072/89 Cambs. County Council - erection of one mobile relocation of two mobiles and retention of existing at Milton School. No comments.

4. Any Other Planning Business

202/89 <u>Hospice</u>. The Cambs Wildlife Trust intended to remove some trees in order to clean and restore the pond. Extensive tree planting in other parts of the garden were planned. No objections.

The meeting ended at 7.50pm.

Signed Listy M. Gowan Lock Chairman 5th June 1989. Date